(coyal

May 3, 1990

Dear John,

Thanks so much for the review, interesting, lively and well-written as always. Perfect presentation - it goes to the printer without an editorial mark on it which believe me is unusual.

As for your title that's a poser. No - most of our readers I'm sure have no Latin and even fewer would recognize it as Virgil's opening of the Aeneid. But (with the explanation and translation) it has a nice resonance. Too much for me to decide: I'm referring the decision to John McLaren.

g.hn

O.K. we'll not pay you but will record a donation. Our thanks are getting regular but nonetheless real.

The bloody oak-leaves are falling in huge guets into my new lily-pond! Pride goeth... Ah well, I should have thought of that.

Warm greetings to you both,

c. John McL.